
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
May 7, 2003 
 
President Pat Ezard called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
Secretary Kevin Braunger read April’s minutes and they were approved as read. 
Bonnie Mueller provided the Treasurer’s Report in Jim Mueller’s absence.  
 
Old Business 
 
Brad Moffett and Bonnie Mueller were congratulated on the great course designs for 

events 1 and 2. 
Thanks go to Coca-Cola for the use of their parking lot and the outstanding and speedy 

cooperation during the course set-up Friday evening. 
Sherri Lyons contacted Big Town Heroes regarding the sale of sandwiches during future 

events. 
The Harrisburg Auto Complex was mention again.  Bruce Shelton will check on any 

further details. 
Pat Ezard will have the club fire extinguishers recharged. 
Brad Moffett and Jordan Weist will continue with the repairs on the club trailer 
Articles for the website and newsletters were solicited.  If any member would like to 

submit an article for publication, please send your publication to Tim Steck at 
webmaster@eescc.org.  Scheduled articles are due the first Friday of the month.  
The following people have committed to articles for June and July. 

 June:  Bill Baugh 
 July: Pat Ezard and David Lumbra 
 
New Business 
 
Tim Steck and Peggy Veatch will be the auto cross chairs for events 3 and 4 at Valley 

River Center. 
Registration times have been shortened by 15 minutes.  See the event flyer for details. 
There was a discussion about loaner helmets and the need to have better control on them.  

Suggestions included: 
1. A larger lockable bin with a designated member in charge of the key. 
2. Helmet numbering and checkout system. 
3. Minimal rental charge for use of helmets. 

The club will be purchasing some helmets to offer for sale at cost. 
Lorin Wamsley noted that although we want to accommodate our newcomers as much as 

possible, the club is not responsible for providing helmets for drivers and 
passengers. 

A suggestion was made by Pat Ezard for the club to purchase grease sweep in 5 gallon 
buckets instead of in bags for easier and cleaner storage and use. 
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An autosports club based out of the U of O and a local Miata club has approached Pat 
Ezard about an affiliation with EESCC.  Pat will pursue further investigation and 
report back to EESCC. 

The regional Subaru club has also inquired about participation at Larison Rock in July. 
Jordan Weist asked about limiting the number of drivers at events to ensure the maximum 

number of runs possible.  For example, Portland caps the entrants at 75 for the 
a.m. and 75 for the p.m. runs.  Bonnie Mueller stated that if this becomes a 
problem we may need to look at it, but the numbers have remained the same the 
last several years. 

Other club newsletters and event flyers were passed around.  
Check EESCC website for information and links.  You could be racing just about every 

weekend! 
A number of EESCC members raced in Atwater, California near Merced at Castle 

Airport.  They had a lot of fun! 
  
Larison Rock HillClimb 
 
The next flyer party will be held on Tuesday, May 27th at 5:00 p.m. at Jim Muller’s 

office.  The purpose of the party will be to discuss and construct the Larison Rock 
booklets.  Volunteers are encouraged to attend. 

The final Larison Rock meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 25th at 7:00 p.m. at the 
home of Jim and Bonnie Mueller.  

The HillClimb cleanup will be Saturday, June 28th at the course site.  Watch for details in 
the newsletter. 

The HillClimb banquet will be held, Saturday, July 5th at Big Mountain Pizza. 
A call for door prize donations has been issued.  Contact a club officer with your 

donation. 
Pat Ezard and David Lumbra are working on t-shirt and trophy designs. 
Bill Baugh will check in to food availability at the site. 
Cheryl Baugh will check into motel accommodations in Oakridge. 
Kip Anderson reported that some road repairs have been made to the course. 
This year, due to damage done to the timing trailer in the past, timing will be operated out 

of the van which is more maneuverable than the trailer.   
There will be a generator shut-off curfew of 10:00 p.m. for our campers.   We all need 

our sleep if we want to win! 
If you have an idea for a “special” award category, contact Pat Ezard or Bonnie Mueller. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  
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